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UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

UNIVERSITY/STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP

(USUCON)

9 MAY 2003

2.15pm - 3.30pm
MINUTES

	1 Present


Professor Richmond, (Chair), Registrar and Secretary, Rachel Fletcher (minutes), Janet Bunker (in place of Antony Blackshaw), Hannah Essex, Ashvina Lockmun, Gareth Oughton, Darren Jones (from item 5) 


	

	By Invitation 

Deborah Doorish (item 3) Andrew Nightingale, Vivien Insull

	

	Apologies for absence


Antony Blackshaw, Moira Collett

	

	2 Minutes
	

	The minutes of 30 January 2003 were accepted as a true and accurate record.


	39/2003

	The minutes of the special meeting of 26 March 2003 were not presented to the meeting
	40/2003

	
	

	3 Matters arising 

	

	Non Alcoholic Catering Facilities

It had been agreed at the last meeting that Cafe Vert would be opened until 8pm.  Deborah Doorish provided an update.  The opening hours had been reduced to 7pm but the income generated was not even meeting labour costs.  80% of custom was staff not students. It was likely to be difficult to staff the outlet during the exam period. 

Agree to terminate current experiment and restart in October with more advertising to attract student custom.

	41/2003

	East 15 Network Connection

The Registrar and Secretary reported that network connection with East 15 was now working effectively. 

	42/2003

	Allocation of Accommodation

Vivien Insull reported that allocation would be allocated as proposed at the last meeting. The Students’ Union representatives expressed some concern about isolation for postgraduates at University Quays.  It was agreed that this would be reviewed in the future.


	43/2003

	Boundary road barrier

The Students’ Union representatives reported that their vehicles had been using the barrier with fewer problems in line with the policy was that all vehicles bearing the University logo were to be allowed through the barrier. Andrew Nightingale expressed concern that vehicles might not be on University business and stated that the situation would be monitored. 


	44/2003

	Noticeboards. 
The Students’ Union representatives requested additional noticeboard space which they would be willing to pay for and maintain. Possible sites were discussed including the area outside the laundrette. Andrew Nightingale agreed to look at this to speak to the consultant architect. Rachel Fletcher offered some of Student Support noticeboard space to be made available to the Students’ Union

	45/2003

	4 Feedback from meetings
	

	a)
Welfare Forum. Minutes of meetings on 14 November 2002 and 17 April 2003 were presented. Hannah Essex reported that Freshers’ week coordination was improving with the social part of freshers guide being produced by the Students’ Union.
	46/2003

	There would be a meeting the following week with chaplaincy and Islamic society, Students’ Union and Student Support Office to discuss the war in Iraq and concerns about hostility. The Students’ Union representatives expressed disappointment that University management would not be represented at the meeting.
	

	
	

	b) Sports Advisory Group Minutes of meetings on 23 January 2003 were presented. Ashvina Lockmun stated that sports clubs had submitted their own criteria for colours that year. The Students’ Union representatives expressed concern about an inaccurate reference to the Students’ union contribution to the swimming pool fund which they felt should not have been minuted.

	47/2003

	5  University Quays Catering
	

	The Students’ Union representatives requested an update on developments.  Andrew Nightingale explained the planning requirement that the Quays must be a mixed use development. A catering outlet was required, the launderette would also be mixed use.  A shop was not likely to be viable given the proximity of a large supermarket. The University did not want to pay for shop fitting so were liaising with local providers. An agent was dealing with catering. The Students’ Union would be willing to provide facilities if alternative providers could not be found. It was agreed that Andrew Nightingale would have further discussions with Antony Blackshaw. 

Andrew Nightingale also reported that the bridge was due to be erected on 21st June and was confident that the path from the bridge to the rest of campus would be ready for new students week. There was a planning application for the footpath to be raised above ground level. 

It was noted that car parking in Freshers week would be a problem and that it was important to manage arrivals. 

The Students’ Union representatives noted that the Quays would be likely to increase demand for the security minibus and that an extra bus running to Avon Way and Quays could set up although there would be a cost implication.


	48/2003

49/2003

50/2003

51/2003

	6 NTL phonecards
	

	The Students’ Union representatives reported that after several weeks of cards being unavailable on campus NTL phone cards were now available again. Andrew Nightingale reported that the contract with NTL was until 2005 and that the University had tried to negotiate with NTL with limited success. The University had commissioned consultancy on telephony in general. 
	52/2003

	7 
24 hour study room/The Hex
	

	It had been planned to provide 24 hour study facilities in the Large Reading Room but this would not be ready for exam period due to problems with the access door.  The University apologised for the delay.  It was agreed that the Students’ Union could open Hexagon as in previous years and provide security. The Students’ Union were asked to resubmit the proposal for payment to the Vice Chancellor’s Advisory Group.

	53/2003

	8 Any Other Business
	

	a) Voting cards for local elections 
It was noted that these weren’t distributed to student accommodation, nor were the elections publicised by the University. The Students’ Union representatives expressed disappointment. 

Andrew Nightingale agreed to clarify the situation.

	54/2003

	b) Minibus parking- The Students’ Union representatives reported that since the recent bar redevelopment there were no longer designated spaces for the SU minibuses and asked if it would be possible to be allocated alternative spaces under podia. 
Andrew Nightingale agreed to look in to this.

Ashvina Lockmun to e-mail professor Richmond with details of the vehicles.


	55/2003

	c) 2003 league tables. There was a brief discussion about the University’s position in a league table which had been published that day.

	56/2003

	d) Andrew Nightingale expressed concern that a Students’ Union event featuring ‘So Solid Crew’ had been advertised in local paper and that, as this band were the subject of some media interest, the University would have appreciated some forewarning. 
It was suggested that the Students’ union general manager should meet regularly with the Head of Security where issues of mutual concern could be discussed.
	57/2003

	9
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